
On a rather chilly Saturday, September 17, the community 
came together to enjoy a fun Block Party - complete with 
ÇÒÅÁÔ ""1 ÆÒÏÍ 2ÅÄȟ 7ÈÉÔÅ Ǫ "ÌÕÅȟ 2ÉÔÁȭÓ )ÔÁÌÉÁÎ )ÃÅȟ ÇÒÅÁÔ 
desserts, games and a fun cake contest.   

Cake contest with celebrity 
judges, water balloon toss and  
socializing was enjoyed by all 
who attended.   

Plan to attend next September! 
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Community News 

Special points of interest: 

Fall Festival | October 29 | 

3:00 - 4:30 PM 

Community Clean-up |       

November 5 |  9:00 - 11:00 AM 

Garage Sale | November 5 | 

8:00 AM - 12:00 PM 

 

HOA Board Meetings | 7 PM 

Third Tuesday | November 15 

@ 2511 Parkers Lane 

 

Annual Meeting | 7 PM     

Tuesday, December 6  

@ 2511 Parkers Lane 
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Kids of all ages had fun at the 

HOA Block Party! 

UCM Food Pantry has an emergency need to fill their 
shelves with protein items for needy families.  Please 
stop by their office with any of the following:  canned 
meats and tuna, peanut butter, canned beans, dry milk, 
small boxes of raisins, canned tomatoes, etc.   
 
Deliver to 7511 Fordson Road, Monday-Friday,  
9:00am- 5:00pm.  Call 703.768.7106, ext. 343 with any 
questions or to volunteer. Website: http://
www.ucmagency.org/support.html 

UCM Emergency Food Pantry Needs 

(Fordson Rd/Cyrene) 

Newsletter compiled by the Commu-

nications Committee.  Want to adver-

tise or want to see something in the 

newsletter?  Send an email to com-

munications@gathm.com. 

Need to reach the Board of Directors?  

Email them at board@gathm.com.   

Upcoming Events & Opportunities 

Saturday, October 29 | Fall Festival | 3:00 -  4:30 PM 

Tot Lot | Play Area at the end of White Heron 

Costume Parade at 3:30 PMɀ  costumes are not required to 

attend.  Treats for all who attend.  RSVP by October 28 at  

www.gathm.com. 

Saturday, November 5 

8:00 AM -  12:00PM 



We continue to need your time and attention to maintain the high appearance standards (and home resale val-
ues) as well as the security/safety of the neighborhood. 

Ongoing "challenge" areas:  Residents continuing to put out trash containers/recycling bins before 6 pm on Sun-
days and Wednesdays and not storing trash containers/recycling bins out of sight (in the garage or around the 
back of the home at all other times); residents not replacing inoperative yard light bulbs in a reasonable time-
frame. 

Finally, for those with basketball hoops and other recreational items in the driveway, please remove/store those 
items out of sight during the winter season. 

Covenants Reminders 

version, which will be sent to all 
homeowners. One of the big 
ÃÈÁÎÇÅÓ ×ÅȭÒÅ ÃÏÎÓÉÄÅÒÉÎÇ ÉÓ ÔÏ 
allow direct replacement of cer-
tain items without having to go 
through the application process. 
For instance, if you replace a light 

fixture 
with 
some-
thing 
that is 
similar 
in 

material and appearance, an 
application would not be re-
ÑÕÉÒÅÄȢ 7ÅȭÒÅ ÁÌÓÏ ÌÏÏËÉÎÇ ÁÔ 
changes in outdoor styles and 
adjusting the Guide-
lines to accommo-
date them. 

 
9ÏÕȭÒÅ ×ÅÌÃÏÍÅ ÔÏ 
provide inputs to 
the new Guidelines 

if you have something to add or a 
ÃÈÁÎÇÅ ÙÏÕȭÄ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏ ÓÅÅȢ 0ÌÅÁÓÅ 
send me a note at jet-
jock737@cox.net ÁÎÄ ×ÅȭÌÌ ÓÅÅ ÉÆ 
we can incorporate it. 

 

Note:  All ARC forms and guidelines 
are on the community website and 
available for downloading. 

ARC News  

Several meetings ago the Board 
took back the duties of the Archi-
tectural Review Committee. It 
was felt that, since the Board was 
ultimately responsible for all 
decisions by the ARC, the Board 
should be more directly involved 
in the entire process. Our goal is 
to provide timely responses 
to applicants so that work 
ÍÁÙ ÂÅ ÓÔÁÒÔÅÄ ÅÁÒÌÉÅÒȢ )ÔȭÓ 
important to understand, 
however, that procedural 
changes for applicants have 
not changed, i.e. that it still 
may take 45 days from applica-
tion receipt at Cardinal Manage-
ment to final approval. Therefore, 
ÂÅ ÓÕÒÅ ÙÏÕ ÄÏÎȭÔ ÂÅÇÉÎ ×ÏÒË ÏÒ 
schedule a contractor until your 
project has been approved. 

7ÅȭÒÅ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÐÒÏÃÅÓÓ ÏÆ ÒÅ×ÒÉÔÉÎÇ 
the ARC Guidelines as well. 
Thanks to Brad Turgeon, who 
took on this massive project, 
×ÅȭÒÅ ÁÌÍÏÓÔ ÄÏÎÅ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ ÆÉÎÁÌ 

Please consider the community and pick up 

trash when you see itðbetter yetðsee 

someone littering, ask them to stop or report 

to the authorities.  It ends up in the woods, 

creek and other areas or our community. 

Enjoy some great weather 

and be a part of the next 

community clean-up: 

Saturday, November 5  
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I f  you see manho le covers being 

removed, cal l  the Fa ir fax County 

Po lice a t (703)  691-2131. 

Ever wonder why our community stays relatively clean?  Itôs no accident.  First, it 
takes all of us to prevent our household trash from blowing out of the receptacles and 
recycling bins when the wind picks up.  Sometimes the winds are so strong, theyôll 
even knock over the receptacles.  So, please bag, tie, or otherwise contain your trash 
and recyclables.  To help with trash being blown about, itôs suggested that you put the 
trash out after 8 PM the night before or on the morning of the collection.  Second , it 

takes a few volunteers just a few hours in the spring and fall to remove what the winds 
deposit in the common areas of our community.  To help this effort, youôre all invited 
to join us for the next clean-up event on Saturday, November 5 th.  Weôll meet at 9am 
by the pool house.  See you there! 

Community Clean-up ~ 'ÁÒÙ +ÏÓÃÉÕÓËÏȟ ÔÈÅ 'ÒÏÖÅȭÓ #ÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙ #ÌÅÁÎ-up King! 

Recycling tip: 

Put your recycling in clear 

bags to help contain it before 

pick up.  This helps to keep 

litter at bay in our community. 

You are welcome to provide inputs 

to the new ARC Guidelines.  Please 

send a note to the board at 

board@gathm.com.  

mailto:jetjock737@cox.net
mailto:jetjock737@cox.net
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!Ó ) ×ÒÉÔÅ ÔÈÉÓ ×ÅȭÒÅ ÓÅÅÉÎÇ 
the first signs of fall in the 
airɂthe temperatures are 
cooling off, the leaves are 
beginning to change, and 
the evenings are coming 
ÓÏÏÎÅÒȢ )ÔȭÓ Á ÔÉÍÅ ×ÈÅÎ 
nature prepares to sleep 
during the winter for its 
regeneration in springtime. 
7ÅȭÖÅ ÈÁÄ ÁÎÏÔÈÅÒ ÓÕÃÃÅÓÓȤ
ful year in the Grove with 
fewer yard violations and 
an increase in the quality of 
our yard maintenance, all 
due to your diligence. 

)ÔȭÓ ÉÍÐÏÒÔÁÎÔ ÔÏ ÒÅÍÅÍÂÅÒ 
that the HOA comprises all 
residents and homeowners.  
This means that we must 
work together to keep our 
neighborhood as pristine as 
we possibly can as it bene-

fits every one of us in 
terms of property values 
and pride in our homes. 

The Board of Directors will 
have at least two openings 
for the next year, and pos-
sibly three. The terms of 
Dave Mikkelson and Shelle 
Mancl expire, and Jim Fin-
kle has indicated a desire 
to step down. While it will 
be tough to replace Dave, 
3ÈÅÌÌÅ ÁÎÄ *ÉÍȟ ×ÅȭÌÌ ÎÅÅÄ 
ÔÏ ÆÉÌÌ ÔÈÏÓÅ ÓÅÁÔÓȢ )Æ ÙÏÕȭÒÅ 
interested in serving your 
neighbors, the Board 
would be a great place to 
start. If you have any ques-
tions on what Board duties 
involve, please drop me a 
note at jet-
jock737@cox.net 

Finally, the Board would like 
to thank Trish Turgeon for 
her extraordinary efforts as 
chair of the Social Commit-
tee. Trish put together two 
outstanding Block Parties as 
well as several other terrific 
events for the families of our 
community. We are sorry to 
see Trish step down, but we 
understand that she has 
many other commitments 
that take up her time. We 
truly appreciate all she's 
done for us. 

Thank you for your contin-
ued efforts at keeping the 
Grove a great place to live. 
)ÔȭÓ Á ÐÌÅÁÓÕÒÅ ÂÅÉÎÇ ÐÁÒÔ ÏÆ 
a community that works 
hard to maintain its quality 
of life.  

Message from the Acting Prez! 

Fall Clean-ÕÐ /ÆÆÅÒÉÎÇ ÆÒÏÍ 0ÁÌÍÅÒȭÓ -ÁÉÎÔÅÎÁÎÃÅ - As they 

ÄÉÄ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ 3ÐÒÉÎÇȟ 0ÁÌÍÅÒȭÓ -ÁÉÎÔÅÎÁÎÃÅ ÉÓ ÏÆÆÅÒÉÎÇ Á ÓÐÅÃÉÁÌ ÔÏ ÈÏÍÅÏ×ÎÅÒÓ ÔÏ ÃÌÅÁÎ ÕÐ 

ÙÏÕÒ ÙÁÒÄ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÆÁÌÌȢ  (ÏÍÅÏ×ÎÅÒÓ ÃÏÎÔÒÁÃÔ ÄÉÒÅÃÔÌÙ ×ÉÔÈ 0ÁÌÍÅÒȭÓ -ÁÉÎÔÅÎÁÎÃÅ ÆÏÒ ÁÌÌ 

services.  Their office number is 703.327.1600.  Full details and forms are on the 

community website:  www.gathm.com.   

Neither the Board of Directors nor the HOA are endorsing or recommending these services.  

Volunteerism: As 

a homeowners 
association, each of us 

as homeowners or 
residents has input into 
upholding or improving 

our community. 

Jim Preston, Acting President 

of the Grove at Huntley Mead-

ows Board of Directors.  Email 

Jim or any board member at 

board@gathm.com 

Turn your clocks back 

one hour at 3:00 AM on 

Sunday, November 6! 

Residential Services for Single Family Home  
Services for front and back of property. 

 
Summer and Fall Shrub Pruning 

Prune all trees and shrubs to desired size and 
shape two times per season 

$128 
 
 

Fall Clean up and Mulching 
Clean debris from beds, define bedlines, apply 2 

cubic yards of hardwood mulch 
$256 

 
Other services offered include: 

Mowing and Trimming 
Lawn Care Program 

Spring Clean up and Mulching 

Residential Services for Townhome Property 
Services for front of property. 

 
Summer and Fall Shrub Pruning 

Prune all trees and shrubs to desired size and 
shape two times per season 

$56 
 
 

Fall Clean up and Mulching 
Clean debris from beds, define bedlines,   
apply .5 cubic yard of hardwood mulch 

$64 
 

Other services offered include: 
Lawn Care Program 

Spring Clean up and Mulching 

mailto:jetjock737@cox.net
mailto:jetjock737@cox.net


as a cost savings for the 
community. 

3) Set the Annual Meeting 
Date for Tuesday, De-
cember 6, 2011. 

4) Agreed to change pool 
hours for the 2012 Pool 
Season.  Information on 
pool passes, hours of 
operation and pool rules 
will be forthcoming 
after the New Year. 

The Board is seeking volun-
teers willing to assist in main-
taining and improving the 
quality of life we enjoy in our 
community by serving on 

The HOA Board of Directors 
has taken the following ac-
tions over the course of the 
past several months: 

1) Approved a Publication 
Policy Resolution to be 
disseminated to all mem-
bers (full resolution is on 
the community web site.) 

2) Directed Cardinal Man-
agement to change deliv-
ery of board meeting 
packets by emailing the 
Read File rather than 
print, and to print hard 
copies double-sided; this 
is a green practice, as well 

various committees or the 
board.  Please contact any-
one on the Board, the com-
mittee, or Cardinal Manage-
ment, if you are interested.   

We hope to see many you at 
the monthly business meet-
ing and community events 
throughout the year.  We also 
encourage residents to visit 
the HOA website for impor-
tant information and news of 
upcoming community events. 

HOA Board of Directors Activities ~ Shelle Mancl, Secretary 

WEȭRE ON THE WEB! 

GATHM.COM 

Be kind to othersɂclean up 

after your dog AND keep 

them on a leash. 

Cardinal Management 

4330 Prince William Parkway, Suite 201 

Woodbridge, VA 22192 

Property Manager: Victoria Garner 

Phone: 703.569.5797; Fax: 703.866.3156 

Email: v.garner@cardinal managementgroup.com 

 

The Grove at Huntley Meadows HOA 

Watch for children walking to 

the bus stop AND be sure to 

stop for school busses when 

they have their red flashing 

lights on...children are load-

ing/unloading. 

Social Gathering 

(aka Wine Tasting) 

Looking for a host for the Fall 
Wine Tasting.  Please contact 

Donna Jarvis-Miller @ 
communications@gathm.com 

Be sure you are registered on 

GATHM.com with your current email.  We 

use email to notify residents of events 

and notices. 


